Dr. Donald G. Bond
3219 Riverview Rd.
Prince George, BC, V2K 4Y8

August 31, 2023
To: The Mayor and Members of City Council of the City of Prince George
Re: Proposed expansion of the Caledonia Nordic Ski Club facility land use.

I am a member of the Caledonia Nordic Ski Club at Otway in Prince George. I fully support the
proposed expansion of this facility onto adjacent, vacant Crown Land. It is my understanding
that a portion of the land currently used by the Club is privately owned and will eventually be
needed for its gravel resources which will result in loss of available recreational use.

This facility is precious to Prince George. It is a major attraction that brings countless benefits to
our city by hosting regional, provincial, and international events resulting in large financial gains
to our community. It is a major draw to attracting sorely needed professional and technical
people to join us here.

I request that City Council support the application being presented by Mr. Jim Burbee regarding
this matter.

Yours truly

Donald G. Bond B,Mus, MD



